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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an 
active interest and participate in the mission and vision of 
the Special Olympics, to help provide sports and training 
programs for any individual with intellectual disabilities 
and thereby improve their lives and the lives of everyone 
they touch.” Our SOLA Lions Club was chartered in 
March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in the world 
formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. at Oralingua 
School for the Hearing Impaired,  
7056 S. Washington Ave., Whit-
tier. 

Next Regular Meeting 
January 4, 2012 

A very special event for our Club will happen in January to kick 
off the New Year.  Mr. Bill Shumard, President & CEO of the 
Southern California Special Olympics will be at our January 
18th meeting as our guest speaker.  He will be giving us an up-
date on what is happening here in Southern California in Special 
Olympics.  This is a meeting you should make sure you at-
tend.  Also attending will be Eloise Crawford, Regional Direc-
tor, Los Angeles and San Gabriel Valley Region of Special 
Olympics.  This will be a great opportunity to learn more about 
Special Olympics and ask questions.    

Here we are just 5 days away from Christmas and in the first three weeks of December we 
had our busiest month ever; beginning with our Christmas Party held at Oralingua School, 
chaired by Lions Mark Elias and Dan Skewes and their committee, Lions Susie Ausdal, 
Barbara Lesa and Steve Nichols. It sure was a fun night, especially playing the intense 
White Elephant Game and wondering  who would end up going home with the coveted 
Santa’s boxer shorts. The next evening was our 3rd annual Food Giveaway Party for our Special Olympics 
athletes and their families.  We spent the evening drinking hot chocolate, hot cider, eating cookies, and 
singing Christmas Carols together with Lion Wayne at the piano. Thank you to Lion Steve and his com-
mittee for the food donations and Lion Ruri for coordinating the athletes and their families.  SOLA Lions 
and athletes walked in Whittier’s Christmas Parade just two days later.  Our first SOLA sponsored SELA 
Special Olympics Christmas party for over 250 athletes, family members, and friends was held the follow-
ing Saturday in Bellflower. It was an amazing event. Thank you to PP Lion Bob who chaired this event 
and everyone involved for your commitment to SOLA.  Thank you to all the members who donated gifts 
and volunteered. This is what makes our club a one of a kind. We are always ready “to serve.” I hope this 
year has been as rewarding to you as it has been to me. Enjoy your holidays with your loved ones and 
friends. 
                                          Merry Christmas and a Healthy and Happy New Year! 

Sharon Montes De Oca, President   

President’s Message 



December 7th 
Oralingua School  

Great food and fellowship and the 
White Elephant gifts were wild! 



The SOLA Lions Club hosted its yearly holiday event on December 8 thanking our local Special 
Olympics athletes and their families for their hard work and sportsmanship throughout 2011.  
Twenty-five athletes with their families accepted our invitation to party with refreshments and 
singing at the Uptown Senior Center and to receive a box of holiday food favorites and a turkey 
to be enjoyed during the holiday season.   

 

At Noon, Lions Steve Nichols, Bill Walters, and Dan Skewes picked food up from the Heart of Compassion Food Bank 
in Montebello and then purchased 25 turkeys from Smart and Final.  Then at 5:00 pm, 22 SOLA members met to as-
semble the boxes and set up for the party.  With Lion Wayne at the piano, the athletes joined Lions Bob and Sharon at 
the microphone, singing solos and sharing their holiday cheer with everyone.  

30 pictures of this event on website: www.solalionsclub.org 



This past Saturday, December 17th, our SOLA Lions 
Club, along with fifty volunteer Leos, Key Club mem-
bers (Who says we can't collaborate with other ser-
vice organizations?) and parents, treated 250 Special 
Olympics athletes, family members and friends to a 
magnificent Christmas party and pot luck feast. This 
traditional Southeast Los Angeles Special Olympics 
event was held at Simms Park in Bellflower, and 
sponsored this year for the first time by our Club. 

Under the direction of volunteer and SELA parent 
Jennette Gosden and her crew the kitchen kept 
pumping out more and more food to the buffet lines 
until everyone who wanted seconds and thirds had 
eaten their fill. Meanwhile all the athletes and their 
siblings visited with Santa and got wrapped gifts do-
nated by SOLA, Leos and Key Club members plus 
other goodies. Perennial pals of SOLA Don Howard 
and Eloise Crawford, along with DJ renown Lionel 
Hawkins, Jr.,  were there from start to finish helping 
out wherever needed. They gave out awards to ath-
letes and coaches of the year, and everyone enjoyed a 
festive holiday dance before we called it a night. Li-
ons Sharon, Ruri, Rosa and Jerry, Marvin and Elena 
(with cubs Marvin and Julia whom I will live to see 
become official members of this Club), Mark, Scott, 
Cristina (with 20 or so Leos from Bell Gardens High 
School in tow), Wayne (behind the camera as usual) 
were there helping all afternoon and late into the 
evening, and I apologize to anyone I didn't see or for-
got. Don't get old is my advice. 

This party was a truly wonderful event and capped 
off the busiest month in our Lions Club's busiest year 
ever. It's great to be of service, it's great to be a Lion, 
and in particular it's great to be a member of SOLA. 
Please, please everyone, have a very merry Christmas 
and a happy New Year's celebration, and we'll see 
you all in 2012. 

Lion Bob 52 pictures of this event on website: www.solalionsclub.org 



Sharon Montes De Oca ........................ President Bob Warnock ........................... Immediate Past President 
Marvin Byrne ........................ 1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Hilda Ortega ......................... 2nd Vice President Elisa Roche ............................................... Board Member 
Carol Copley ........................................ Secretary Susan Sones .............................................. Board Member 
Susie Ausdal ....................................... Treasurer Steve Nichols ................................................. Lion Tamer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2011-2012 

   December and January Birthdays     
12/4:Garry Couso-Vasquez       12/21: Henry Lozano         12/24: Cristina Guzman 

1/8: Bill Walters   1/9: Dan Skewes   1/11: Drew Sones   1/13: Barbara Lesa 

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                              WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.org 

     

Wednesday January 4 4:00 pm Club and Foundation Board Meetings 
  5:30 pm Regular Club Meeting 
 

Wednesday January 18 5:30 pm Regular Club Meeting 
                                                                                     Bill Schumard, Guest Speaker 
  

On Christmas Day and always, 
May your heart be filled with Joy, 

Peace, Hope, the Love of God. 
Lion Wayne Martin, SOLAMOTION  editor 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an 
active interest and participate in the mission and vision of 
the Special Olympics, to help provide sports and training 
programs for any individual with intellectual disabilities 
and thereby improve their lives and the lives of everyone 
they touch.” Our SOLA Lions Club was chartered in 
March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in the world 
formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. at Oralingua 
School for the Hearing Impaired,  
7056 S. Washington Ave., Whit-
tier. 

Next Meeting 
December 7, 2011 

 
 

Wednesday Our SOLA Club’s Christmas Party  
December 7 at Oralingua School 
 
Thursday Annual Christmas Food Giveaway to Special  
December 8 Olympics families—Whittier Senior Center 
      
Saturday SOLA Lions Club in Whittier Christmas Parade 
December 10  
 
Saturday SOLA sponsors SELA Special Olympics Christmas 
December 17 Party - Simms Park, Bellflower Community Center 
 
          See following pages for details! 

   
    

  



Thursday, December 8 
6:30—9:00 PM 

Whittier Senior Citizen’s Center 
 

Come greet our Special Olympian 
families and help distribute 

the boxes of food. 

For Members and Spouses 
Wednesday, December 7 

5:30—8:00 PM 
Oralingua School  

Bring a Potluck Dish  
(Appetizer, Main Dish, or Dessert) 
Bring a White Elephant gift  

for a Gift Exchange 
 

Bring a $10 wrapped gift for a 
Special Olympian 

     
     
 
     
       Join several of our Special Olympics athletes in carrying our SOLA  
             Lions banner and message in the Whittier Christmas Parade on Saturday,  
           December 10th. At this writing our starting lineup position is yet to be 
   determined, but you can meet Bob Warnock and our athletes at the Uptown  
  Whittier YMCA at 8:30 a.m.  They plan to walk to our starting point, which should not 
 be far.  No need to RSVP; just show up and wear your Santa hat if you have one! 

Saturday , December 10 —8:30 AM 

If anyone has contact with a local market for  
turkey donations please let Steve Nichols know. 



Planning is well underway for our first Lions-sponsored Christmas 
Party for South East Los Angeles (SELA) Special Olympics athletes 
and their families, on December 17th at Simms Park in Bellflower. 
Please see the attached flyer for details. 
 
We expect 300+ in attendance so this may be our biggest event yet. 
Our Club members have the opportunity to help in one or more of 
three ways: 
 
1. Sign up for one or more of 3 volunteer shifts that day: 3:00-5:30 
(set up and welcome); 5:00-7:00 (serving and bussing); 6:30-9:00 
(Santa, dance and cleanup) 
2. Bring a pot luck dish to the party (see flyer) 
3.  Bring one or more wrapped gifts for athletes to our Club Christ-
mas party on December 7th,  or they can be dropped off at my YMCA 
office on or before the 9th.  Gifts should be $10 or less in value and 
either unisex (e.g. gift card or CD) or marked “male” or “female” on 
a gift card. 
 
This will be our fourth of four events in December…whew… so don’t 
feel guilty if you can’t attend that night.  We will have lots of help 
from City of Bellflower staff, SELA parents and others who have 
helped put this party on in the past. I met with the presidents of     
local Key and Leos Clubs and they are eager to help, and will also be 
bringing wrapped gifts for the athletes. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all at our own party on December 7th at  
Oralingua School. Don’t forget your wrapped gift(s)! 
 

Lion Past President Bob Warnock 

Upon returning from a recent trip, Ron and Carol Copley stopped by SOLA’s 
Post Office Box. Therein they found our Tax Determination Letter from the 
IRS, informing us that our application has been approved and the SOLA Lions 
Foundation is officially a 501(c)(3) public charity, retroactive to September of 
2009.  Halleluiah!  Thanks Lion Bob Warnock, for your 2½ years of work to 
obtain this legal documentation.   



SELA Athletes and Families 
Christmas Party 

Hosted by the SOLA Lions Club 
Saturday, December 17th 2011 
5:30 PM – 9:00 PM 
John S. Simms Park 
16614 S. Clark Ave. 
Bellflower, CA 90706  
For directions, call: 
(562) 866-7510 

Enjoy friends, pot luck 
dinner, music, dancing 

and door prizes. 
Mr. and Mrs. Claus will 
bring a present for each 

athlete. 

SPECIAL NOTE: 
 Athletes must PRE-REGISTER for the party this year. 

You may bring TWO guests (family, friends, chaperones). 
Mail or email the form below by November 28, 2011. 

 

TO:   Don Howard       For more information call: 
     820 East Ada Ave.   Bob Warnock 
      Glendora, CA 91741-3645  (562) 907-6545 
          Email donaldreyhoward@verizon.net 

YES, I will be at the SELA Special Olympics Christmas Party! 
 

Athlete Name        Phone      

Team Location & Sport: ________________________________________________ 

Guest Names (2 maximum):                      

I will bring: Main Dish* (specify:)            

or: Salad    Vegetable   Bread   Fruit   Dessert    

* Not Lasagna please. It will be provided by SELA. What you bring should serve five (5). 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an 
active interest and participate in the mission and vision of 
the Special Olympics, to help provide sports and training 
programs for any individual with intellectual disabilities 
and thereby improve their lives and the lives of everyone 
they touch.” Our SOLA Lions Club was chartered in 
March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in the world 
formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. at Oralingua 
School for the Hearing Impaired,  
7056 S. Washington Ave., Whit-
tier. 

Next Regular Meeting 
November 16, 2011 

President's Message 
 

 Congratulations SOLA members! You have impressed the public, SELA (Southeast Los Ange-
les Special Olympics) fans, and above all, the 60 athletes, on sponsoring our First Annual Special 
Olympics Bowling Tournament at Del Rio Lanes in the City of Downey. What a marvelous time all of us had!  I  
heard so many good comments from parents, spectators, and participants about how much fun they had at this 
event. Going into the tournament was unchartered water for us and we were a bit nervous about it, but thanks to 
Lion Ruri Pierre and her guidance, we were able to make this event run smoothly and organized.   
 On a personal note, I really enjoyed the opportunity to be an active volunteer with the athletes while they were 
bowling.  Since the athletes were grouped in fours in each lane I was overseeing two groups of athletes, and I really 
enjoyed getting to know each of the athletes while I cheered them on throughout the three games.   
 Thank you to all the Leos who volunteered! You played a big role in making this event so successful.  Thank you 
to Lion Ron and his crew for taking the pictures of the athletes and distributing the pictures to them.   Thank you to 
Lion Steve for providing us with t-shirts and hats and being so generous to SOLA.  I would like to express my sincere 
thanks to Del Rio Lanes’ Manager, Mr. Mike Cammarata, for making sure lunch was served without a hitch and    
allowing us to hold our event at the Del Rio Lanes.  Thank you to the group that donated cookies and  water to the 
athletes and volunteers.  To everyone who participated at this event I am so grateful for your time and commitment 
to all the athletes of Special Olympics.   I look forward to seeing everyone at our next meeting on November 16th.    
Happy Thanksgiving! 

Yours in Lionism, 
                                                                            Lion Sharon Montes De Oca, President 



SOLA Lions Open the Lanes for Special Olympics Keglers 
 

November 4, 2011 
Dateline:  Del Rio Lanes, Downey, CA.                                Lion Drew Sones Reporting 

 
WAIT!  You may be a little curious about the word “kegler”!  According to Webster’s dictionary,  a “kegler” 
is “A person who bowls; a bowler.”  The word comes from the German word kegle which is a bowling pin.  
So, SOLA Lions held a Kegler Tournament, AKA, a bowling tournament this past Saturday. 
 
The SOLA Lions Club, in association with Special Olympics Southern California and Southeast Los Angeles 
along with the LEOS Club from Bell Gardens and volunteers from a local church, Light and Life Christian 
Fellowship, held its very first Bowling Tournament at the Del Rio Lanes in Downey.  Sixteen bowling lanes 
were busy with keglers ranging in age from 12 to 60.  The Del Rio Lanes is a modern marvel equipped with 
big flat screens showing a score card for each lane with each bowler’s name in bright lights.  Each lane is con-
trolled by a computer that not only keeps score for each bowler but lets the bowler know when it is his or her 
turn on which of the two lanes shared among 8 bowlers.  In addition after the first of two balls is bowled the 
scoreboard shows a graphic on the screen that depicts the pins remaining after the first throw.  A real auto-
mated wonder that was most impressive. 
 
The tournament was divided into 16 Divisions based on a bowler’s ability.  Each bowler earns a bowling 
handicap score during the season and this is used to place the bowlers into the various Divisions.  These handi-
caps range from a high of 170 to a 53.  Thus, each bowler competed with their peers in the same handicap 
range.                                                                                                                                                                        - Continued on page 4 





Enough technical talk - the Opening Ceremony started on time with one of the bowling athletes leading all 
in the Pledge of Allegiance and the Special Olympics Athletes' Code.  Then…the tourney began with six-
teen 15 pound bowling balls hitting the lanes in unison!  What a sound and vibration followed by the cheers 
from the spectators as the balls found their way to the pins – I mean kegles.  Over the course of the next 
two hours each bowler rolled 3 games and a cumulative score was kept automatically by the great bowling 
computer in the sky.  The cheers were contagious and were heard every time a ball rolled down the lane 
rather or not a pin was knocked down. 
 
As the second of the three games progressed, volunteers distributed cookies donated by the Church group 
and water donated by Del Rio Lanes to fortify the bowlers for the third and final game.  The excitement 
grew as the last frames were bowled in the third and final game as ribbons and medals were on the line!  
There was even a bowl-off on one of the lanes to break a tie!  After each of the tied bowlers bowled two 
additional frames, the best score was recorded. 
 
As each Division finished, the scores were totaled and results announced and medals and ribbons were 
awarded.  As an added award, each of the athletes were presented with a commemorative photo – this was 
a real hit with the athletes and has become a hallmark for the various athletic events the SOLA Lions Club 
sponsors. 
 
A BIG thank you to Lions Ron and Carol Copley is given for taking the photos, placing each in a com-
memorative folder and handing them to each athlete.   Lion Ron came up with this idea of individual pho-
tos of each athlete at the first SOLA softball tournament a couple of years ago and it now is a tradition for 
the Club at all tournaments. 
 
As the awards were being announced, a pizza lunch was served to every athlete and volunteer along with 
their choice of soda – no one went away hungry! 
 
There were smiles all around from the athletes and their parents and coaches.  It was heard over and over 
again that this bowing tournament was the best organized and fun ever.     And Lion Ruri “PEANUTS”  
Pierre, our Special Olympics Liaison, made it all happen with her marvelous organizational skills. 
 
The SOLA Lions really lived up to their motto - “WE SERVE”! 
 



The Special Olympics Golf Tournament at Via Verde Country Club in San Dimas was a great event.  Drew 
Sones was able to have PIH be a bronze sponsor and our Lions Club was a tee sponsor.  Bob Warnock, Bill 
Walters, Ron Copley, Tavy Guzman, Maurice Byrne (and three friends), Drew Sones and Larry Dicus 
played golf.  Also attending the dinner after the tournament were Lions Sharon & Alberto Montes De Oca, 
Carol Copley, Susan Sones, Ruri Pierre and Wayne Martin.  Special Olympics appreciated our large partici-
pation.  Six Special Olympic Athletes also played in the Tournament.  

 

 

 

A total of 2,500 athletes, coaches, volunteers, and their family members will 
travel from all over Southern California to participate in the 2011 Special 
Olympics Fall Games. The games will be held on November 12 and 13 in  
Fountain Valley and Irvine and feature six fall sports — bowling, floor 
hockey, soccer, softball, tennis, and volleyball.  Like we did for the Summer 
Olympics in Long Beach, the SOLA Lions Club will be manning the Lions 
Eyemobile, administering free hearing screening to the athletes.  

 

 

 

Our SOLA Lions Club will sponsor and host the annual Southeast Los Angeles (SELA) 
Special Olympics Christmas Party for the first time this year. In past years this event has 
attracted 300 SELA athletes and family members. It will be held on Saturday, December 
17th, at Simms Park in Bellflower. Our committee has already begun to meet. More details 
to come,  but in the meantime mark December 17th,  5-8 p.m.  (tentative times) on your 
calendar now.                                              PP Lion  Bob Warnock, committee chair 

 

   
 

A Very Busy Fall! 



Sharon Montes De Oca ...................... President Bob Warnock .......................... Immediate Past President 
Marvin Byrne ....................... 1st Vice President Ruri Pierre .............................. Special Olympics Liaison 
Hilda Ortega ........................ 2nd Vice President Elisa Roche .............................................Board Member 
Carol Copley ..................................... Secretary Susan Sones ............................................Board Member 
Susie Ausdal...................................... Treasurer Steve Nichols ............................................... Lion Tamer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2011-2012 

   November and December Birthdays     
   11/4: William Dunton     11/10: Scott Barro     11/13: Susan Sones     

11/21: Nadine Laster and Bob Warnock       11/24: Hilda Ortega    
12/4:Garry Couso-Vasquez       12/21: Henry Lozano         12/24: Cristina Guzman 

    

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com           WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com (under construction) 

 

Sat. & Sun. Nov. 12-13  Special Olympics Fall Games in Orange County 
   SOLA Hearing Testing using Lions Eye Mobile 
 

Wednesday November 16    5:00 PM Regular SOLA Lions Club meeting 
 

Wednesday December 7  Our SOLA Club  
 

Thursday December 8  6:30 PM Annual Christmas Food Giveaway to Special Olympics 
   families in need  at Whittier Senior Center 
 

Saturday December 10  9:00 AM SOLA Lions Club participates in Whittier Christmas Parade 
 

Saturday December 17  SOLA sponsors SELA Special Olympics Christmas Party 
   Simms Park, Bellflower Community Center.  
    

Wednesday December 21  NO club meeting 

Thursday, December 8 
6:30—9:00 PM 

Whittier Senior Citizen’s Center 

For Members and Spouses 
Wednesday, December 7 

5:30—8:00 PM 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an 
active interest and participate in the mission and vision of 
the Special Olympics, to help provide sports and training 
programs for any individual with intellectual disabilities 
and thereby improve their lives and the lives of everyone 
they touch.” Our SOLA Lions Club was chartered in 
March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in the world 
formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. at Oralingua 
School for the Hearing Impaired,  
7056 S. Washington Ave., Whit-
tier. 

Next Regular Meeting 
October 19, 2011 

President's Message 
 

As I am writing this President’s message I am thinking how fast this year has gone 
by.  Here we are approaching Halloween. How spooky this sounds. Boo!   We have 
many projects in the pipeline and one of those is our First Annual SELA Special 
Olympics Bowling Tournament on November 5th in Downey.  Approximately 60 
Special Olympics Athletes will be participating.  Please check the calendar for dates 
of the other events coming up. 
 
How lucky I am to be at the helm of this wonderful club where the membership makes every 
project appear effortless even though many hours are donated to accomplish our club’s goals. 
SOlA Lions Club is one of a kind. Remember to invite your friends to one of our meetings so 
they can see us in action and at the same time we can build membership. The more members 
we have the more goals we can achieve together.    

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion President Sharon 

On September 8th, SOLA     
Lions Club President Sharon 
Montes De Oca presented a 
past president’s gavel to Lion 
Bob Warnock at which time 
he presented her with a new 
president’s gavel.  

See Calendar, Page 5 



This is an annual golf tournament that benefits Special 
Olympics and our Los Angeles & San Gabriel Valley Re-
gion.  The Tournament is held at the Via Verde Country 
Club in San Dimas.  Our Club is having an impact on 
this tournament.  Last year we had five golfers play in 
the tournament.  This year Lion Drew has arranged for 
PIH to be a Bronze Sponsor ($1,250 which includes four 
golfers) and  we will also have a foursome made up of 
Bob Warnock, Bill Walters, Tavy Guzman & Ron Copley.  
Lions Maurice and Lion Marvin are working on four or 
eight more golfers through Wells Fargo Bank.  Our 
SOLA Lions Club will be a Tee Sponsor for $250.  Presi-
dent Sharon, Lion Alberto and Lion Carol will be attend-
ing the dinner only.  If you are interested in participat-
ing or need information please contact Lion Ron.    

A total of 2,500 athletes, coaches, volunteers, and their family members will travel 
from all over Southern California to participate in the 2011 Special Olympics Fall 
Games. The games will be held on November 12 and 13 in Fountain Valley and       
Irvine and feature our six fall sports — bowling, floor hockey, soccer, softball,       
tennis, and volleyball. 

Like we did for the Summer Olympics in Long Beach, the SOLA Lions Club will be 
manning the Lions Eyemobile, administering free hearing screening to the athletes. 
More details to follow. 

A pleasure to serve! 





Let’s give a big Thank You 
to Past President Lion Dr. 
Elisa Roche and Lion Steve  
Nichols for donating dinner 
and beverages at every 
meeting.   You guys Rock! 



Sharon Montes De Oca ........................ President Bob Warnock ........................... Immediate Past President 
Marvin Byrne ......................... 1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Hilda Ortega ......................... 2nd Vice President Elisa Roche .............................................. Board Member 
Carol Copley ........................................ Secretary Susan Sones ............................................. Board Member 
Susie Ausdal ....................................... Treasurer Steve Nichols ................................................. Lion Tamer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2011-2012 

   October and November Birthdays     
   10/8: William Laser      10/20: Andrea Bodnar    11/4: William Dunton     11/10: Scott Barro 

11/13: Susan Sones       11/21: Nadine Laster and Bob Warnock      11/24: Hilda Ortega 

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                     WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

Wednesday October 19 7:30 AM Wake Up Whittier Breakfast Networking 
   First Family Church, 8434 Greenleaf, Whittier 
 

Wednesday October 19 5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
 

Monday October 24 9:00 AM 2011 Harvest Golf Tournament, San Dimas 
 

Wednesday November 2 4:00 PM Club and Foundation Board Meeting 
  5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
 

Saturday November 5 9:30 AM SOLA sponsors SELA Bowling Tournament 
   Del Rio Lanes in Downey (see flyer on page 3) 
 

Sat. & Sun. Nov. 12-13  Special Olympics Fall Games in Orange County 
   SOLA Hearing Testing using Lions Eye Mobile 
 

Wednesday December 7  Our SOLA Club’s Christmas Party at Oralingua School 
 

Thursday December 8  7:00 PM Annual Christmas Food Giveaway to Special Olympics 
   families in need  at Whittier Senior Center 
 

Saturday December 10  9:00 AM SOLA Lions Club participates in Whittier Christmas Parade 
 

Saturday December 17  SOLA sponsors SELA Special Olympics Christmas Party 
   Bellflower Community Center. Bob Warnock is chairman 
   and will provide details soon. 
 

Wednesday December 21  NO club meeting 

Our condolences and love to new Lion Sandy Montez and her 
family with the recent passing of her dear mother on October 11. 

Our SOLAMOTION editor might hold a world’s record in the number of angiograms (10) 
and stents (15) one can have.  Congratulations Lion Wayne on a very successful heart       
procedure on Sept. 30 at PIH!  Glad to have you back at club and healthy!         

- President Sharon Montes De Oca 

Hello Fellow Lions! We are looking forward to our next Christmas Party on Dec. 
7th and would like everyone to participate.  We haven’t discussed any details yet, 
but will be planning in the next meetings.  Please save the date!  And remember, 
any ideas are welcomed.   

Thanks,  Lion Hilda Ortega 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an 
active interest and participate in the mission and vision of 
the Special Olympics, to help provide sports and training 
programs for any individual with intellectual disabilities 
and thereby improve their lives and the lives of everyone 
they touch.” Our SOLA Lions Club was chartered in 
March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in the world 
formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. at Oralingua 
School for the Hearing Impaired,  
7056 S. Washington Ave., Whit-
tier. 

Next Regular Meeting 
September 21, 2011 

President's Message 
 

        Wow! What a busy month September has been. Beginning with our club meeting on 
September 7th, we had a packed house including a club visitation from the East Whittier 
Lions Club.  Not only was this a visitation but we had one of their members celebrate her 
88th birthday with us! 
        On September 14th, we were invited to a very special event at the Staples Center. This 
was the unveiling of the 2015 Special Olympics World Summer Games which will be held in 
Los Angeles.       Tim Shriver, CEO and Chairman of Special Olympics and many other offi-
cials announced this great event. There will be approximately 7,000 Special Olympic athletes from 170 
countries competing in the world summer games in Southern California. This will be a very exciting 
time for all of us.  
        On Saturday, September 17th, we had our 3rd Annual Softball Tournament at York Field in Whittier. 
What an exciting day! We had 8 teams participate from other regions and we had many members par-
ticipating. The event went so well that the President and CEO of Special Olympics Southern California 
Bill Shumard, who stopped by, congratulated Sola Lions Club for hosting such a well organized event. 
We could not have asked for any better weather.  At the end of the games each athlete was presented 
with a picture of their team. What an exciting moment it was for the athletes.  Thanks Ron! During 
opening ceremonies the head umpire’s birthday was celebrated with a song by the athletes and the 
crowd. Then I threw the first ball (no broken windows).  Lunch was prepared at the Copley’s home and 
distributed at the field. This was a very healthy and good lunch and everybody enjoyed it. Thanks to the 
lunch crew for a job well done.  A big thanks to the MLB students from California High School who vol-
unteered their time working side by side with the Sola members and athletes.  To you all Sola Lions – 
thank you for making this event a first class event. It was a lot of fun! 

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion President Sharon 

See pages 2 & 3 





 What an outstanding 3rd Annual Special Olympics Softball Tournament our Club held on Saturday.  
We had eight great teams compete.  We had two (C and D teams) Divisions play on two separate fields at 
York Field in Whittier.  The Red Division teams were the Wildcats from Pomona, 51’s from Lakewood, Giant 
Steps from Greater Los Angeles and the Hawks from Laguna Hills.  The Blue Division teams were the MATC 
from Greater Los Angeles, Angels from Lakewood, Temecula Valley and the Dirty Dawgs from Whittier.  
Following the softball games and awards ceremony the distance derby was held. 
 The Tournament was a great success because of everyone working together to make it happen and the 
leadership of Lion Ruri “Peanuts” Pierre.  Thanks Ruri for doing another outstanding job.  Thanks also to the 
Lions who helped/attended this event; Susie Ausdal, Scott Barron, Ursula Bell, Carol & Ron Copley, Jeff Gra-
ner, Barbara Lesa, Henry Lozano, Wayne Martin, Rosa & Jerry Masterson, Sharon & Alberto Montes De Oca, 
Steve Nichols, Hilda, Sergio & Sarah Ortega, Linnea Pueschel, Elisa Roche, Gabriel Sanchez, Dan Skewes, 
Bob Warnock, Mark Elias, Garry Couso-Vasquez and Sandra & Carlos Gutierrez. And a big thank you also to  
“The Men’s League of  California High School” for their valuable assistance.  
 We received many very positive comments about how well we ran the tournament and how much eve-
ryone enjoyed participating in it and wanted to be invited back next year.  We enjoyed having Bill Shumard 
and Eloise Crawford from Special Olympics stop by and say hello and encourage everyone.   Thanks again on 
behalf of the Club for making this a very successful event and we should all be proud. 

- Lion Ron Copley 





SOLA Lions Detained at Former Police Chief’s Home 
September 10, 2011 

Dateline:  West Road, Whittier, CA.     Drew Sones Reporting 

 
This past Saturday several members and friends of a local Lions Club were detained for a possible invasion at 
the home of former Montebello Police Chief Garry.  Chief Garry, who is also a member of the SOLA Lions, 
responded to this reporter’s questions by saying “I am unclear where the misunderstanding occurred but I do 
know we had a hell of a time during the course of the afternoon.”  In speaking with other SOLA Lions 
who attended the event, I learned that Chief Garry had invited Lions not only from the SOLA Club but also 
the Montebello Lions Club which sponsored the formation of the SOLA Club. 
 
Chief Garry, along with fellow Lion Rosa Masterson, planned for weeks in preparing for the event.  Chief 
Garry’s homestead is ideally suited for such an event as it is equipped with a beautiful Spanish tiled cantile-
vered pool and spa in a topical setting.  In addition, immediately adjacent to the pool area was a well stocked 
bar with seating for two and standing room for a host of Lions.  The bar area was decorated as a Tahitian 
Sports Bar with memorabilia on the walls and a flat screen TV high in the corner tuned to the latest ball 
game.  The invitees were afforded a special treat and were allowed to tour the Chief’s “Man Cave” sporting a 
pool table and another large screen TV and the world famous drum set that the Chief is renown for playing as 
part of his 12 piece band that tours throughout the county.  The drum set contains 8 cymbals of various sizes 
and shapes and 8 drums ranging from big ones to little ones.  This reporter was unsure of the musical names 
for the drums and cymbals but there were a lot of them and I could not fathom how one individual could play 
all these instruments with just 2 hands and 2 feet.  But Chief Garry has it covered. 
 
The date of the event coincided with a rare weekend off for Chief Garry’s band before a long forthcoming 
concert tour including trips to Cucamonga and other Southern California hot spots. 
 
Back to the party!  While the beer and wine flowed at the Tahitian Sports Bar, an all-you-could-eat buffet was 
laid out with pulled pork sandwiches along with Louisiana BBQ beans and Texas slaw catered by Lion Steve 
Hernandez, owner of Steve’s BBQ.  Delicioso indeed!!  And all for only $10.00 – a real deal!  Needless to 
say, this reporter returned for seconds and will admit to a little plate of thirds. 
 
To add to the Sports Bar and Man Cave TV offerings, Chief Garry, through his connections with the fight 
game, produced the living boxing match via satellite for the enjoyment of all (well, at least the male Lions 
enjoyed it). 
 
During the event we were privileged to have Larry Dicus, (and his lovely wife Jane), the District 4L2 en-
dorsed candidate for International Director for Lions worldwide, visit and participate in this very social event.  
Lion Larry took advantage of the bar and buffet to fortify himself for the campaign and he was enthusiasti-
cally welcomed by all. 
 
It was a great event and for those SOLA Lions who were unable to attend you should clamor for another such 
gala at the Chief’s resort real soon! 



Sharon Montes De Oca ....................... President Bob Warnock .......................... Immediate Past President 
Marvin Byrne ......................... 1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Hilda Ortega .......................... 2nd Vice President Elisa Roche .............................................. Board Member 
Carol Copley ....................................... Secretary Susan Sones .............................................. Board Member 
Susie Ausdal ....................................... Treasurer Steve Nichols ................................................. Lion Tamer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2011-2012 

   September and October Birthdays     
 

9/7: Lynne Kielty   9/19: Carol Copley  10/8: William Laser  10/20: Andrea Bodnar 

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                     WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

Lion Carol  with Louis Zamperini 
American Olympic Distance Runner 

Lions Alberto & Sharon with Tim Shriver 
Chairman & CEO of Special Olympics 

Lion Sharon with Rafer Johnson 
Olympic Decathlon Athlete 

Founder of Special Olympics, So. Ca  

Lion Sharon with Maria Shriver  
First Lady of California 

“Nobody is a ‘nobody,’ ………. You can look to Special Olympics to learn 
about courage, guts and raw determination.”                     - Tim Shriver  
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an 
active interest and participate in the mission and vision of 
the Special Olympics, to help provide sports and training 
programs for any individual with intellectual disabilities 
and thereby improve their lives and the lives of everyone 
they touch.” Our SOLA Lions Club was chartered in 
March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in the world 
formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. at Oralingua 
School for the Hearing Impaired,  
7056 S. Washington Ave., Whit-
tier. 

Next Regular Meeting 
August 17, 2011 

President's Message 
 
Here we are nearing the end of summer. Parents are getting their children ready for the new   
school year and our club is getting ready for an upcoming event in September.  It is our 
Softball Tournament held on Saturday, September 17th at York Field in Whittier. This will 
be our third year sponsoring this fantastic Special Olympics event. This is a great opportu-
nity to come and volunteer your time to support the Special Olympic Athletes.  With your 
participation at this event we can make this year the best ever.  Guaranteed, you will have 
lots of fun! 
 
Last week’s meeting was very exciting. We had a full house and as you know one of my goals this year 
is to increase membership by 20 members (members and associates). So far, we have increased our 
membership with four new Associate Members: Lion Ron Copley (Whittier Host Lions), Lion Mark 
Elias (Montebello Lions), Lion Carlos Gutierrez (Maywood Lions), and Alberto Montes De Oca 
(Whittier Host Lions). Thank you to the sponsors. Let’s continue inviting our friends to the meetings so 
they can see what a fantastic organization we are.  
 
Remember, participation is the most important part of Lionism. Our motto is “We Serve.” 
 

  Yours in Lionism, 
Lion President Sharon 



 

 
 

 
 

Southeast Los Angeles Special Olympics  

Softball Tournament 
Sponsored By: 

Special Olympics Lions Club of Los Angeles 
 

 
Saturday September 17, 2011 

C & D Teams Only 
@ York Field, 9110 Santa Fe Rd. 

Whittier, CA  
(Corner of Santa Fe Springs Rd. and Mulberry Dr.) 

 
CHECK IN: 8:30 A.M. 

OPENING CEREMONIES: 8:45 A.M. 
GAMES 9:15-NOON 

LUNCH: NOON 
 GAMES: 1-4:00 P.M. 

DISTANCE DERBY 4-5:00 P.M. 
MEDAL/RIBBON CEREMONIES: 5:00 P.M. 

(Approximate Schedule; Subject to Change)  
 

For more information contact: Ruri “Peanuts” Pierre (562) 567-9471 
 

This tournament is made possible by a partnership between Special Olympics Southern California,  
SELA, SOLA Lions Club, and the Whittier-based Dirty Dawgs Special Olympics Softball program. 

         LET’S PLAY BALL!  
 



New SOLA member Lion “Chief” Garry Couso-Vasquez  is opening up his home to SOLA 
members, family and friends, for an “End of Summer Barbecue” starting at 2 pm on Saturday, 
September 10.   Cost: $10.00, Address: 15838 West Road, Whittier, CA  90603.  RSVP to 
Lion Rosa Masterson, 714-256-2132. 

Join the SOLA Family! 

Former SOLA Guiding Lion 
Ron Copley, Whittier Host 

Former District Region Chair 
Alberto Montes De Oca 

Whittier Host 

Montebello Lions Club 
Mark Elias 

Maywood Lions President 
Carlos Gutierrez 

Lion Chief Garry Couso-Vasquez’s band,  

   Flashback  

    Cowboys  
     played at the  
  La Habra Lion’s  
    Corn Festival  
   last Saturday,  
        August 7. 
      Great sound, 
      Lion Chief! 



Sharon Montes De Oca ........................ President Bob Warnock ........................... Immediate Past President 
Marvin Byrne ......................... 1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Hilda Ortega ......................... 2nd Vice President Elisa Roche .............................................. Board Member 
Carol Copley ........................................ Secretary Susan Sones ............................................. Board Member 
Susie Ausdal ....................................... Treasurer Steve Nichols ................................................. Lion Tamer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2011-2012 

   August and September Birthdays     
 

8/2: Vicki Alvarado  8/12: Elaine Roberts & Jeffrey Graner  8/17: Elisa Roche   
8/31: Elena Byrne  9/7: Lynne Kielty   9/19: Carol Copley 

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                     WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

Join the SOLA Family! 

Wednesday—5:30 pm 
  

Bring a guest.  Let them enjoy 
our fellowship &  “We Serve” 

Because of the overwhelming unsel-
fish service of our Lion Tamer Steve 
Nichols, Lion Wayne presented him 
with a Lions “We Serve” apron, and 
here he poses with our new associate 
member Lion Alberto for a picture.  

New SOLA President Sharon 
Montes De Oca is “letting no 
moss grow under her feet” as she 
has boldly “taken the reins” and 
is doing a dynamic job leading 
our Club. 

This Wednesday—August 17 
7:30 A.M. 

Location: Rooftop of the 
Bright Parking Structure 

6721 Bright Avenue 
Whittier 

“A chance to have a ‘bird’s eye 
view’ of the whole city  
while eating breakfast!” 

 

Wednesday August 17 7:30 am Wake Up Whittier! 
Wednesday August 17 4:00 pm SOLA Lions Club Board Meeting 
  5:30 pm Regular SOLA Lions Club Meeting  
Wednesday September 7 4:00 SOLA Lions Club Board Meeting 
  5:30 Regular SOLA Lions Club Meeting 
Saturday September 10 2:00 End of Summer SOLA Barbecue   
 

Saturday September 17  SOLA Softball Tournament - York Field, Whittier 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an 
active interest and participate in the mission and vision of 
the Special Olympics, to help provide sports and training 
programs for any individual with intellectual disabilities 
and thereby improve their lives and the lives of everyone 
they touch.” Our SOLA Lions Club was chartered in 
March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in the world 
formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. at Oralingua 
School for the Hearing Impaired,  
7056 S. Washington Ave., Whit-
tier. 

Next Regular Meeting 
July  20, 2011 

My first “President's Message” 
 
 Wow! What a busy installation we had at Ristorante Portofino!  It was a huge success and I 
am so honored to have been installed as SOLA's third president.  The board was  installed 
by Lion Alberto Montes De Oca, Past District 4-L2 Region Chair, and our new members 
were inducted by Lion Larry Dicus, Past MD4 Council Chair.  We are a very active and 
unique Club and we have a big heart for Special Olympics athletes to whom "We Serve."  It 
was so exciting to have some very special people join us from Special Olympics as well:   
Directors Eloise Crawford, Roger Stolenberg, and Russell Evans, and some of our local  
Special Olympics athletes shared their stories, David Ferlin and Valerie Nuanes.  
 
Our Past President Lion Bob was honored with the Melvin Jones Award which he was totally surprised 
by.  Lion Bob, it has been a great year and it sure went by fast!  
 
My goals for this year:  to increase our membership from 50 to 70 members and with that growth we 
will become a stronger Club and be able to accomplish even more;  to hold more local events for our 
athletes as well as start new events; a Special Olympics golf team! 
 
I am looking forward to our year with much enthusiasm and I know with the support of every Lion 
member we will  accomplish our goals while having a lot of fun together, serving our athletes, and 
building ever-lasting relationships. 
 
Let's make it a great year together! 

 Yours in Lionism, 
Lion President Sharon 



SOLA Lions Club Officers for 2011-2o12 

Well-known Guitarist  
Ernie Hernandez 

volunteered his 
services for the event 

Lion Elisa Roche presents 
Lion Bob Warnock with 

Melvin Jones Fellow Award 
 

Lion Ruri Pierre with David Ferlin and Valerie 
Nuanes, both Special Olympics Athletes who competed 

at CSULB Special Olympics and at our local SOLA 
Swimming Tournament 

Lion Elisa Roche with Special Olympics  
Regional Directors: Eloise Crawford,  
Roger Stolenberg, and Russel Evans 

PDG Mike Brassard with  
Lion Bea Proo 

Bill and Nadine Laster 
Elisa parents, SOLA members 

Lion Kristin Dunton with  
father, Lion William Dunton 

Prospective associate member 
Lion Carlos Gutierrez, May-
wood Lions, and wife Sandra 

PDG Lion Bill Walters 
and wife Isabell 



District 4-L2 Past Regional 
Chair Lion Alberto Montes 
De Oca installs 2011-2012 
SOLA Lions Club Officers 
and his wife Lion Sharon 
as SOLA Lions President 

Past MD4 Council Chair Larry Dicus inducts new 
members Lion Sandra Montez, Lion Garry Couso-

Vasquez, and  Lion Vicki Alvarado, assisted by  
sponsors Lion Sharon Montes De Oca,  

and Lion Rosa Masterson 

Past SOLA Lions President  
Bob Warnock presents  

“Lion of the Year” Award 
 to Lion Steve Nichols 

Past SOLA Lions President  
Bob Warnock honors SOLA Lions 

Club’s Guiding Lions  
Ron Copley and Bill Walters  

and others with Lion medallions 

Our thanks to Lion 
Rosa Masterson for 

arranging such a fine 
banquet at Portofino 
Ristorante, La Habra 





      

Sharon Montes De Oca ........................ President Bob Warnock ........................... Immediate Past President 
Marvin Byrne ......................... 1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Hilda Ortega ......................... 2nd Vice President Elisa Roche .............................................. Board Member 
Carol Copley ........................................ Secretary Susan Sones ............................................. Board Member 
Susie Ausdal ....................................... Treasurer Steve Nichols ................................................. Lion Tamer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2011-2012 

   July and August Birthdays     
 

7/2:  Linnea Pueschel  &  Louis Lawrence  7/3: Leslie Guzman, Marvin & Maurice Byrne     
7/4: Gracie Oyoque    7/13: Sergio Ortega    7/21:  Karl White    7/22:  Ruri Pierre 

8/2: Vicki Alvarado  8/12: Elaine Roberts & Jeffrey Graner  8/17: Elisa Roche  8/31: Elena Byrne 

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                     WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

Join the SOLA Family! 

Wednesday July 20 5:30 Regular SOLA Lions Club Meeting 
Wednesday July 27     5:00—8:00 Planning Session Retreat for Board Members 
    Oralingua School 
 

Wednesday August  3 4:00 SOLA Lions Club Board Meeting 
  5:30 Regular SOLA Lions Club Meeting  
 

Saturday September 17  SOLA Softball Tournament - York Field, Whittier 

An assignment sign-up sheet will be available  
at this week’s meeting.  We need 100% Club 

membership participation for a successful tournament. 

SOLA Members: $125.00 
 Includes District and National Dues 
Associate Members: $100 

  In addition to Home Club Dues 

Wednesday—5:30 pm 
  

Bring a guest.  Let them enjoy 
our fellowship &  “We Serve” 

Our condolences and love to Lion Henry Lozano  
with the recent passing of his dear mother. 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an active 
interest and participate in the mission and vision of the Special 
Olympics, to help provide sports and training programs for any 
individual with intellectual disabilities and thereby improve their 
lives and the lives of everyone they touch.” Our SOLA Lions 
Club was chartered in March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in 
the world formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 1st 
and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at 
5:30 p.m. at Oralingua School for the 
Hearing Impaired,  7056 S. Washing-
ton Ave., Whittier. 
 

Next Regular Meeting 
June  15, 2011 

President’s Message 
 

More than 1,000 athletes, including two Whittier basketball teams and several other Whittier 
athletes, competed at this past weekend’s Southern California Regional Special Olympics 
games at Cal State University Long Beach. Lions Sharon Montes de Oca, Ron Copley and I 
were invited by Eloise Crawford to attend the Rafer Johnson Breakfast with Champions, 
which was a terrific event with NBA legend Jerry West as keynote speaker. It was a privilege 
and honor to represent SOLA Lions at this event. We got a nifty photo with Rafer which I 
believe Lion Wayne has included in these pages, and he indicated a willingness to come and 
speak to our Club. Lion Sharon and I will be working on that! 
 

As most of you know I will celebrate the final two weeks of my term as your president by having my 
hip replaced on June 21st. Also, I am in Baltimore this week at a YMCA conference and so I’ll leave 
Wednesday’s meeting to the capable leadership of Lion Sharon. Finally, I have accepted District Gover-
nor-Elect Dennis Drag’s request to serve as Zone Chairman which will give me the opportunity to serve 
not only SOLA but the four other clubs in our zone during my IPP year.  
 

I look forward to seeing ALL of you at our Installation Dinner on July 13th.  I should be all healed up by 
then but I promise to be there even if Monica has to wheel me in!  

 

Lion President Bob 
 

SOLA Lions Club Serves  

Special Olympians with  

Hearing Screening  

Services 
See pictures inside 



Special Olympics Summer Games —June 11-12 



      

SOLA Lions Club Family Social 
Monday, July 4th at 6:00 PM   

Fireworks are at 9:00 PM 
 

The Copley Home 
15352 Mar Vista Street 

Whittier 
 Hot dogs and chips will be provided. Bring drinks for your family and   

bring either a Hors d’oevre, Salad or a Dessert. Please let us know which of the 
three you will be bringing. 
 

Please RSVP to Ron and Carol by email or phone by July 1st  
roncopley@earthlink.net or 562-693-8330 

 
 

May 25, 2011 
Dear Lion Bob: 
 
 I am really excited to share with you the attached letter from Special Olympics Inc (SOI) Legal De-
partment, clearing the way for the SO Whittier Lions Club to use the name “Special Olympics” offi-
cially.  This will now allow you to formalize the Club if you so wish into a 501(c)3, etc. SOI’s Legal 
Department recently finalized a ‘grandfather clause’, which provides Special Olympics Lions Clubs 
that chartered before the LCIF-SO agreement on the “Champions Lions Clubs” model to use the name 
“Special Olympics.” 
 
 . . . . . . .I would like to end by thanking the SOLA Lions Clubs for their leadership, support, service, 
and advocacy on behalf of our athletes and all those with intellectual disabilities.  We are greatly ap-
preciative of your efforts and support and very much look forward to our future collaboration. 
 
Best regards, 
Lion David Evangelista 
Special Olympics 
   
 

. . . .For the whole family 



Cathedral City .….May 19-21  



      

Bob Warnock ................................................. President Elisa Roche .......................................... Immediate Past President 
Sharon Montes De Oca .....................1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ............................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Marvin Byrne .................................. 2nd Vice President Hilda Ortega .......................................................... Board Member 
Carol Copley .................................................. Secretary Steve Nichols ............................................................. Lion Tamer 
Susie Ausdal .................................................. Treasurer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2010-2011 

June and July Birthdays     
 

     6/2: Rachele Haun     6/16: Debbie Beruman & Susie Ausdal   6/19: Ursula Bell 
6/23: Kristin Dunton    6/26: Ron Copley  7/2:  Linnea Pueschel   &  Louis Lawrence   

7/3: Leslie Guzman, Marvin Byrne & Maurice Byrne    7/4: Gracie Oyoque     
7/13: Sergio Ortega    7/21:  Karl White    7/22:  Ruri Pierre 

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                         WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

Monday July 4  SOLA Family Social at Carol & Ron Copley’s Home 
Wednesday July 6  No SOLA Lions Club Board or Club Meeting 
Wednesday July 13  Second Annual Installation Dinner—Portofino’s 
Wednesday July 20  Regular SOLA Lions Club Meeting 
Saturday September 17 SOLA Softball Tournament - York Field, Whittier 

SOLA Members. Mark your calendars with our new date for our 2011-2012 SOLA Lions Installa-
tion. New date is  Wednesday, July 13, 2011 at 6pm cocktails and dinner at 6:45pm at Portofino  
Ristorante in La Habra. Five course meal with choice of chicken, fish, or steak.  More details will be 
forthcoming. We have an exciting program. Besides installing our new officers we will also induct 
our new members. Cost: $35.00. 
 

 Let's make this year's installation the best! 
 

 Thanks SOLA Lions for all of your support and making our club so successful and fun! 
 

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Sharon Montes De Oca 
1st Vice President 

Let’s Celebrate! 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an active 
interest and participate in the mission and vision of the Special 
Olympics, to help provide sports and training programs for any 
individual with intellectual disabilities and thereby improve their 
lives and the lives of everyone they touch.” Our SOLA Lions 
Club was chartered in March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in 
the world formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 1st 
and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at 
5:30 p.m. at Oralingua School for the 
Hearing Impaired,  7056 S. Washing-
ton Ave., Whittier. 
 

Next Regular Meeting 
May 18, 2011 

President’s Message 
 

Monica and I are back from a wonderful vacation in Mexico (Tail Twister take note) and after having 
finally dug myself out from under 350+ emails I am back in action.  I look forward to seeing all of 
you at this Wednesday’s Club meeting. 
 
This coming week’s meeting is especially important because those members present will vote by se-
cret ballot to direct our five delegates to the District Convention with respect to the endorsement of our two rival 
District 4L2 candidates for International Director.  Our candidates are PDG Larry Dicus of the Whittier Host 
Club and PDG Roger Powell of the Downtown Long Beach Club.  Both have close friends in our SOLA Club 
and hence the secret ballot.  Come and make your vote count. 
 
We are all saddened by the sudden passing of our member Virgil Millon.  He was an active Lion who will be 
missed. Please keep his son in your prayers. 
 
Finally, congratulations to Lions Rosa and Jerry Masterson for what I hear was a “Masterful” fundraising    
luncheon last weekend.  I continue to be proud of our “pride” of SOLA Lions.  Keep up the good work, and  
don’t forget to share Lionism. 
 

Lion President Bob 

Our recent fundraiser was held at Portofino Ristorante Italiano in La Habra on May 7, 2011.    

It was  well attended by the public and by Lion members MD4 Council Chair Larry Dicus and his wife 
Jane, District 4-L2 Central Region Chair Alberto Montes de Oca, and many other Lion members from 
different clubs with approximately 100 in attendance.   

The live entertainment with Michael Parlett was fantastic with lots of dancing and we netted over 
$3600.  

Thank you to all the SOLA members who worked so hard to put this event together, especially Lions 
Rosa and Jerry Masterson.   

Submitted by Lion 1st VP  Sharon 



A Grand SOLA Lions Club Fundraiser! 

. . . . . . . Thanks SOLA Members 



Thank You Rosa & Jerry Masterson! 

. . . . . . . . For Coordinating it all 



      

Bob Warnock ................................................. President Elisa Roche .......................................... Immediate Past President 
Sharon Montes De Oca .....................1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ............................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Marvin Byrne .................................. 2nd Vice President Hilda Ortega .......................................................... Board Member 
Carol Copley .................................................. Secretary Steve Nichols ............................................................. Lion Tamer 
Susie Ausdal .................................................. Treasurer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2010-2011 

May and  June Birthdays     
 

      5/13: Sharon Montes De Oca    5/21: Steve Nichols     5/24: Marty Sussman                   
 5/26: Tavy Guzman     5/30: Ed Covarrubias    6/2:  Linnea Pueschel   &  Louis Lawrence 
      6/3: Leslie Guzman, Marvin Byrne & Maurice Byrne    6/4: Gracie Oyoque 
      6/21:  Kari White    6/22:  Ruri Pierre 

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                         WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

Wednesday May 18 5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Thurs.—Sat. May 19-21  District 4 L-2 Convention 
Fri. - Sun. June 10-12  Special Olympics Games—CSULB, Long Beach  
Wednesday July 6  Second Annual Installation Dinner 
Saturday September 17 SOLA Softball Tournament - York Field, Whit-

Yearly Membership Dues  
Collected in May and June 

Chamber of Commerce Wake up Whittier on May 11, 2011 7:30am 
breakfast held at the Whittier Hospital. The Chamber was saluting all 
of the service clubs in Whittier. SOLA Lions Club was represented by 
Lion Marvin Byrne, VP Membership, Lion Hilda Ortega, and Lion 
Sharon Montes De Oca, 1st VP., and Lion Susie Ausdal. Lion Marvin 
did an outstanding job sharing to the Chamber members what SOLA 
is all about as we were introduced and Marvin had two minutes to 
speak. We each sat at different tables so we could  network and we 
had a display table with handouts and pictures of our softball and 
swim meet events. It was a very productive meeting and one that I 
highly recommend that we should attend every month. We also can 
get on the Chamber's calendar to advertise our fundraisers and tourna-
ments for the Special Olympic Athletes.  

Lion Virgil Millon 

In Memoriam 

. . . . . . . . A Cut Above the Rest! 



Monthly Newsletter of the Special Olympics of Los Angeles Lions Club 
Volume 1, No. 7                                                                                       April  2011 

        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an active 
interest and participate in the mission and vision of the Special 
Olympics, to help provide sports and training programs for any 
individual with intellectual disabilities and thereby improve their 
lives and the lives of everyone they touch.” Our SOLA Lions 
Club was chartered in March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in 
the world formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 1st 
and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at 
5:30 p.m. at Oralingua School for the 
Hearing Impaired,  7056 S. Washing-
ton Ave., Whittier. 
 

Next Regular Meeting 
May 4, 2011 

President’s Message 
 

I would like to encourage every SOLA Lion to not follow my example, and attend our May 
7th Fundraiser at Portofino Restaurant.  Monica and I are driving home from a vacation 
week in Mexico that day and won’t be able to make it.  I know you all have my back though! 
 

If, like me, you are not able to attend, then do follow my example and buy and sell lots and 
lots of 50/50 Raffle Tickets. 
 

Lions Rosa and Sharon and I had lunch at Portofino today to begin arrangements for our Second 
Annual Installation Dinner.  Mark your calendars and save the date for Lion President-Elect 
Sharon Montes de Oca’s installation: Wednesday, July 6th, 2011.  More details will follow.  I expect 
a great turnout of joy-filled Lions and guests as I am shown the door and Lion Sharon is sworn in.  
Nobody there will be happier than I.  
 

Lion President Bob 

12 Noon to 4:00 PM 
 

$30 Donation per person 
Limited Seating 

 

Raffle Prizes 
Plus 

50/50 Raffle Tickets 
$1 each or  25 for $20 

Winner need not be present 
 

RSVP to Rosa Masterson 
714—883—1913 

Sit Down Luncheon  

at the Beautiful  

Portofino Restaurant 

651 West Whittier Blvd. 

La Habra, CA 90631 

Entertainment by 

Michael J. Parlett 

Sax     Flute 

Wind Synth 

Percussion, Voice 

It was announced at our last meeting that SOLA had to cancel our Special Olympics Basketball  
Tournament on Saturday, April 30.  After all of the preparation work and efforts everyone  
was very disappointed. 



Thank You SOLA Lions Club Members! 

. . . . . . . . An LCIF Update 

Lions in Quake/Tsunami Areas 
With 31 clubs in Sendai alone, Lions are making an impact in 
the Japan disaster area.   
 
A month after the devastating disasters, Lions volunteers are 
still hard at work continuing the relief efforts. With more than 
107,000 members in Japan, Lions live in the affected commu-
nities, so they best know the needs of the community and are 
able to respond quickly and efficiently. But they are also dedi-
cated to providing relief for as long as it takes. They share a 
passion for rebuilding their communities. Lions Clubs Interna-
tional Foundation is mobilizing  US$7 million to support     

Lions' relief efforts. This includes grants as well as donations from Lions around the world. 
 
 
Lion Carol Copley is pleased to report that SOLA collected $635 at the April 20th meeting 
for the Lions Club Relief   effort. This money was matched by an anonymous person, so our 
Club is sending into the Lions Foundation $1,270. What a giving Club to be involved in.  
Members can still make a tax deductable contribution by making out a check to “Lions Club 
International Foundation” or just “LCIF” and put Japan Relief in the memo section. Bring 
your check to Club or sent it to our P.O. Box 1871, Whittier, CA, 90609. Your contribution is 
100% tax deductable.  Every dollar donated goes to Japan Relief. They really need our 
help. 



      

Bob Warnock ................................................. President Elisa Roche .......................................... Immediate Past President 
Sharon Montes De Oca .....................1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ............................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Marvin Byrne .................................. 2nd Vice President Hilda Ortega .......................................................... Board Member 
Carol Copley .................................................. Secretary Steve Nichols ............................................................. Lion Tamer 
Susie Ausdal .................................................. Treasurer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2010-2011 

May Birthdays     
5/13: Sharon Montes De Oca          5/21: Steve Nichols  

 

5/24: Marty Sussman        5/26: Tavy Guzman           5/30: Ed Covarrubias  

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                         WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

All club members are invited and encouraged to attend our District 4-L2 
Convention each May.  This year we return again to the beautiful Doral 
Desert Princess Hotel in Cathedral City on May 19-21.  Great sessions, 
food, entertainment, and fellowship, you will be pleased you attended. 
Voting for International Director will take place on Saturday morning, 
May 21.   It’s not too early to register.  See next page for details.  

Wednesday May 4 4:00 PM Club and Foundation Board Meeting 
  5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Saturday May 7 12:00 PM SOLA Fundraiser at Portofino’s  - Noon to 4:00 PM 
Wednesday May 18 5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Thurs.—Sat. May 19-21  District 4 L-2 Convention (See below) 
Fri. - Sun. June 10-12  Special Olympics Games—CSULB, Long Beach  
Wednesday July 6  Second Annual Installation Dinner 
Saturday September 17 SOLA Softball Tournament - York Field, Whittier 

 Yearly Membership Dues  
Collected in May and June 

 
The great news is the dues 

have not increased . . . 
$125 for members and  

$100 for Associates 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an active interest and 
participate in the mission and vision of the Special Olympics, to help pro-
vide sports and training programs for any individual with intellectual dis-
abilities and thereby improve their lives and the lives of everyone they 
touch.” Our SOLA Lions Club was chartered in March 2009 and  is the third 
Lions Club in the world formed to serve Special Olympics.  

President’s Message 
 

I am still on a high from Sunday’s cold, wet, windy, marvelous and magical swim meet. I keep 
getting feedback like the following, from a coach of one of the visiting teams: 
 

“My husband Chris is a man of very few words. However, when he got home he could not say 
enough about how well the entire swim meet went at Whittier on Sunday! 
 

He said he could not remember a swim meet being run so much like absolute "CLOCKWORK" 
in every way. Despite the weather, everything moved so well from the staging, to fast paced timing of events, to 
people being right there with towels after the swimmers got out, to the awards being presented. He kept on  
talking longer than I have ever heard him before. Typically, he comes home and I have to ask question after  
question to pull information out of him. Well, not this time! 
 

He is also a picky eater and said that the lunch was good too!”  
 

I am starting to believe that we SOLA Lions, by our generosity, our spirit, our synergy and our dedication, have 
the power to transform Special Olympics in Southeast Los Angeles and beyond. I get a little choked up reading 
words like those above, and thinking about how much fun we have together while doing so much good. 
 

Let’s continue to share this magic with our friends. Join me in bringing a guest to one of our meetings next 
month. 

Lion President Bob 



Special Olympics Swim Meet—March 20 

La Serna High School Pool 



        On Sunday, March 19, 2011 our Club put on our first Special Olympics Aquatics Meet which was held at the La Serna 
High School pool in Whittier.  We had 40 Special Olympics swimmers from Whittier, Cerritos and Bellflower compete.  
This was a South East Los Angeles Area Aquatics meet and if we had not put on this event some of the Athletes would not 
 have been able to go to an event and swim this year.   WHAT A COLD, RAINY DAY!    
       We had a great turn out of our members to work on this event.  The members in attendance were: Susie Ausdal, Scott  
  Barron, Ursula Bell, Elena & Marvin Byrne, Maurice  Byrne, Carol & Ron Copley, Ed Covarrubias, Kristin Dunton, Jeff  
   Graner, Tavy Guzman, Barbara Lesa, Wayne Martin,  Rosa & Jerry Masterson, Steve Nichols, Hilda, Sergio & Sarah  
   Ortega, Gracie Oyoque, Ruri Pierre, Linnea Pueschel, Elaine Roberts, Gabriel Sanchez, Susan Sones, Dan Skewes’ wife, 
   Pam,  and Monica & Bob Warnock.  
          In addition we had two potential members Rick & Karen Irvin, six members of the Cal Hi Men’s League, Don  
   Howard, and members of the City of Whittier Community Staff helping run the meet.  The meet was a big success.   
           Don Howard, Area Director for Special Olympics was our Meet Director and trainer.  He summarized our event by 
    saying the following: 
 “Thank you!!  - Everyone.  It was great to work with all the members of the Special Olympics Lions Club.   
       You are all very professional, energetic, and did an outstanding job carrying out your specific assignments which made 
        the swim meet run so smoothly and quickly.  Also, it was great having all of the equipment provided by the Lions Club 
          members.  I do not recall of ever having a swim meet run so quickly with very little challenges or problems.” 
       SOLA Lions Club, you put on a great event and we are looking forward to doing it again next year. 

                                                                                                                                              - Submitted by Lion Ron Copley  
 

The SOLA Team 

                    and Helpers 



      

From Lions Int. Pres. Sid L. Scruggs, III 

“Congratulations on your outstanding achievements during 
the 2010-2011 October Membership Growth Campaign.  

You are to be commended for making membership growth 
a priority in your club.  . . . Membership growth efforts are 

vital to a club’s long-term vitality.. Your efforts to in-
crease membership will surely strengthen your club, and 
the association as a whole, as we strive to bring relief to  

the millions of people who need our help.”                   

A Patch for Our Club Banner 

All club members are invited and encouraged to attend our District 
4-L2 Convention each May.  This year we return again to the beau-
tiful Doral Desert Princess Hotel in Cathedral City on May 19-21.  
Great sessions, food, entertainment, and fellowship, you will be 
pleased you attended. Voting for International Director will take 
place on Saturday morning, May 21.   It’s not too early to register.  

Int. Pres. Scruggs 

Saturday March 26 All day “Tip-A-Cop” at Red Robin Restaurant, Whittwood Mall 
Wednesday April 6 4:00 PM Club and Foundation Board Meeting 
  5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Wednesday April 20 5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Wednesday May 4 4:00 PM Club and Foundation Board Meeting 
  5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Saturday May 7 12:00 PM SOLA Fundraiser at Portofino’s  - Noon to 4:00 PM 
Wednesday May 18 5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Thurs.—Sat. May 19-21  District 4 L-2 Convention (See below) 
Sat. - Sun. June 11-12  Special Olympics Games—CSULB, Long Beach  
Saturday September 17 SOLA Softball Tournament - York Field, Whittier 

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at 5:30 
p.m. at Oralingua School for the Hearing Impaired,  7056 S. Washington Ave., 
Whittier.  Our Motto is “We Serve” and we can guarantee your service will be  
rewarded with every pass of the baton, every foot over the finish line and every 
smile that lights up a face proclaiming, “I’m a Winner!” 

Contact: Lion Marvin Byrne,  E-mail: marvin@myprudentialbroker.com 
Website: www.solalionsclub.org 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an active 
interest and participate in the mission and vision of the Special 
Olympics, to help provide sports and training programs for any 
individual with intellectual disabilities and thereby improve their 
lives and the lives of everyone they touch.” Our SOLA Lions 
Club was chartered in March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in 
the world formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 1st 
and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at 
5:30 p.m. at Oralingua School for the 
Hearing Impaired,  7056 S. Washing-
ton Ave., Whittier. 
 

Next Regular Meeting 
April 6, 2011 

President’s Message 
 

I am still on a high from Sunday’s cold, wet, windy, marvelous and magical swim meet. I keep 
getting feedback like the following, from a coach of one of the visiting teams: 
 

“My husband Chris is a man of very few words. However, when he got home he could not say 
enough about how well the entire swim meet went at Whittier on Sunday! 
 

He said he could not remember a swim meet being run so much like absolute "CLOCKWORK" 
in every way. Despite the weather, everything moved so well from the staging, to fast paced timing of events, to 
people being right there with towels after the swimmers got out, to the awards being presented. He kept on  
talking longer than I have ever heard him before. Typically, he comes home and I have to ask question after  
question to pull information out of him. Well, not this time! 
 

He is also a picky eater and said that the lunch was good too!”  
 

I am starting to believe that we SOLA Lions, by our generosity, our spirit, our synergy and our dedication, have 
the power to transform Special Olympics in Southeast Los Angeles and beyond. I get a little choked up reading 
words like those above, and thinking about how much fun we have together while doing so much good. 
 

Let’s continue to share this magic with our friends. Join me in bringing a guest to one of our meetings next 
month. 

Lion President Bob 



Special Olympics Swim Meet—March 20 

La Serna High School Pool 



        On Sunday, March 19, 2011 our Club put on our first Special Olympics Aquatics Meet which was held at the La Serna 
High School pool in Whittier.  We had 40 Special Olympics swimmers from Whittier, Cerritos and Bellflower compete.  
This was a South East Los Angeles Area Aquatics meet and if we had not put on this event some of the Athletes would not 
 have been able to go to an event and swim this year.   WHAT A COLD, RAINY DAY!    
       We had a great turn out of our members to work on this event.  The members in attendance were: Susie Ausdal, Scott  
  Barron, Ursula Bell, Elena & Marvin Byrne, Maurice  Byrne, Carol & Ron Copley, Ed Covarrubias, Kristin Dunton, Jeff  
   Graner, Tavy Guzman, Barbara Lesa, Wayne Martin,  Rosa & Jerry Masterson, Steve Nichols, Hilda, Sergio & Sarah  
   Ortega, Gracie Oyoque, Ruri Pierre, Linnea Pueschel, Elaine Roberts, Gabriel Sanchez, Susan Sones, Dan Skewes’ wife, 
   Pam,  and Monica & Bob Warnock.  
          In addition we had two potential members Rick & Karen Irvin, six members of the Cal Hi Men’s League, Don  
   Howard, and members of the City of Whittier Community Staff helping run the meet.  The meet was a big success.   
           Don Howard, Area Director for Special Olympics was our Meet Director and trainer.  He summarized our event by 
    saying the following: 
 “Thank you!!  - Everyone.  It was great to work with all the members of the Special Olympics Lions Club.   
       You are all very professional, energetic, and did an outstanding job carrying out your specific assignments which made 
        the swim meet run so smoothly and quickly.  Also, it was great having all of the equipment provided by the Lions Club 
          members.  I do not recall of ever having a swim meet run so quickly with very little challenges or problems.” 
       SOLA Lions Club, you put on a great event and we are looking forward to doing it again next year. 

                                                                                                                                              - Submitted by Lion Ron Copley  
 

The SOLA Team 

                    and Helpers 



      

From Lions Int. Pres. Sid L. Scruggs, III 

Bob Warnock ................................................. President Elisa Roche .......................................... Immediate Past President 
Sharon Montes De Oca .....................1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ............................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Marvin Byrne .................................. 2nd Vice President Hilda Ortega .......................................................... Board Member 
Carol Copley .................................................. Secretary Steve Nichols ............................................................. Lion Tamer 
Susie Ausdal .................................................. Treasurer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2010-2011 

March and April Birthdays     
3/8: Jay Prestella         3/10: Alberto Perez          3/12:  Sandra Haun    

3/23: David Manuel     3/28: Gabriel Sanchez      4/6: Frank Beruman   
4/7: Wayne Martin     4/10: Jerry Masterson       4/23: Gloria Lopez 

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                         WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

“Congratulations on your outstanding achievements during 
the 2010-2011 October Membership Growth Campaign.  

You are to be commended for making membership growth 
a priority in your club.  . . . Membership growth efforts are 

vital to a club’s long-term vitality.. Your efforts to in-
crease membership will surely strengthen your club, and 
the association as a whole, as we strive to bring relief to  

the millions of people who need our help.”                   

A Patch for Our Club Banner 

All club members are invited and encouraged to attend our District 4-L2 
Convention each May.  This year we return again to the beautiful Doral 
Desert Princess Hotel in Cathedral City on May 19-21.  Great sessions, 
food, entertainment, and fellowship, you will be pleased you attended. 
Voting for International Director will take place on Saturday morning, 
May 21.   It’s not too early to register.  See next page for details.  

Int. Pres. Scruggs 

Saturday March 26 All day “Tip-A-Cop” at Red Robin Restaurant, Whittwood Mall 
Wednesday April 6 4:00 PM Club and Foundation Board Meeting 
  5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Wednesday April 20 5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Saturday April 30  SOLA Basketball Tournament at Whittier High School 
Wednesday May 4 4:00 PM Club and Foundation Board Meeting 
  5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Saturday May 7 12:00 PM SOLA Fundraiser at Portofino’s  - Noon to 4:00 PM 
Wednesday May 18 5:30 PM Regular Club Meeting 
Thurs.—Sat. May 19-21  District 4 L-2 Convention (See below) 
Sat. - Sun. June 11-12  Special Olympics Games—CSULB, Long Beach  
Saturday September 17 SOLA Softball Tournament - York Field, Whittier 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an active 
interest and participate in the mission and vision of the Special 
Olympics, to help provide sports and training programs for any 
individual with intellectual disabilities and thereby improve their 
lives and the lives of everyone they touch.” Our SOLA Lions 
Club was chartered in March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in 
the world formed to serve Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 1st 
and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at 
5:30 p.m. at Oralingua School for the 
Hearing Impaired,  7056 S. Washing-
ton Ave., Whittier. 
 

Next Regular Meeting 
February 16, 2011 

President’s Message 
 
The 2010 Lions Multiple District 4 Convention in Primm, Nevada this past weekend was a 
worthwhile experience; my first MD4 Convention since 1988 when I was president of the Los 
Angeles Host Lions Club, and the drive was even further: to Minden, Nevada just north of   
Carson City. At that time MD4 included parts of Nevada which is no longer the case. 
 

Lion SOLAMOTION Editor Wayne Martin will wax eloquent on the Convention and has lots of 
photos herein for you to enjoy. For my part, in spite of being ill and missing about 2/3 of Saturday’s goings-on, 
there were some real highlights. Number one was the pleasure of Lion Wayne’s company on the drive. (500 
mile round trip, one tank of gas, 51 mpg. in my Prius☺). It was great getting to know this dedicated Lion and 
talented teacher and musician even better. 
 

At Friday’s opening Leadership Luncheon, Lion District Council Chair Larry Dicus invited Lion Wayne and 
me to join him at Lion International President Eberhard Wirfs’ front table. Lion IP Eberhard is, needless to say, 
a fine gentleman and strong leader, and he remembers with fondness his visit with us during the holidays. He 
presented me a presidential gift, one of his green “Move to Grow” neckties, which I have done absolutely noth-
ing to deserve other than being the president of the right Lions Club at the right place at the right time. 
 

I promised Lion DCC Larry that I would encourage our Club members to attend district and multiple district 
Lions gatherings such as this one. Please be so encouraged. There will be value added for both you and our 
SOLA Lions Club. 
 

Lion President Bob 
 
 



A Grand Celebration! 

Multi-District 4 Convention 

February 4-6, 2011 

Primm, Nevada/California 



     It was a unique experience to be a “fly on the wall” at the MD4 Convention in Primm, NV.   
  Definitely for the “Lion Kings of the State,” it was a leadership conference at a location un- 
           fortunately permeating with stale smoke smell everywhere and inconveniently spread out 
        over three casinos. 
 

      But it was well worth it. I had the privilege of carpooling with brother Lion Bob, sharing our fam- 
   ily and vocational experiences, and then renewing my friendship with past International President 
 Eberhard Wirfs and his lovely wife Margit, having spent a week with them last year photographical-  
           ly documenting the events around their 5 day visit to District 4-L2 when they rode the Lions’ float   
 in the Pasadena Tournament of Roses Parade and visited our Club. 
 

        Saturdays’ opening ceremony was especially inspiring,  filled with colorful festivity and special recog- 
      nition of the Wirf’s international leadership, his German heritage, our great State of California, the Star       
 Spangled Banner (Robin Williams’ video), the Pledge of Allegiance (Mr. Skelton’s video), the Remem- 
 brance of Sacrifice by our American Troops, and climaxing with the Reflections of Service of LCI projects  
 and Lions helping those in need throughout the world.  One left the program very proud to be a Lion.  
 

   It was with pride that I witnessed how active our own District 4-L2 is in providing leadership at the State 
level. Key leadership roles in MD4 are given by our local 4-L2 Lions, beginning with PDG Larry Dicus as the 
current Council Chair, our own club’s guiding lion PDG Bill Walters  - Lions Sight and Hearing Foundation 
and MD4 Convention Committee, PDGs’ Al and Chris Ohrmund—Student Speakers Foundation, PDG Mike 
Brassard—L.O.V.E. Program,  PID Bill Crawford—LCIF and Global Membership/Leadership; and PDGs’ Judy 
and Roger Powell—Lions Floats, Inc.  
 

The weekend was filled with great celebration, generous portions of delicious food, outstanding speakers 
and very funny entertainers, much laughter, times of seriousness and a chance to share our SOLA  Lions 
Club with others.   I’m glad I was invited to attend and went.   

Wayne Martin, SOLAMOTION editor  

Multi-District 4 Convention 

Editorial . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Not only did Lion Ron Copley receive the  “2010 Volunteer 
of the Year” award from Special Olympics Area Director, 
Donald Howard, as announced in last month’s Solamotion,  
but a Gold Medal Club plaque was presented to our Club as 
well, as the “2010 Outstanding Service Club.” This presenta-
tion was made at the Special Olympics Southern California 
Southeast Los Angeles Holiday Dinner and Party on Satur-
day, December 18 in Bellflower to our President Lion Bob 
Warnock and to Club member Lion Scott Barron, one of the 
Special Olympic Coaches for the Dirty Dawgs Softball 
Team.   
 

Congratulations Lions! 



A Cut Above the Rest! 

The 1st SOLA Lions Club Swim Meet will take place on  
Sunday, March 20, 8:00 a.m. – 4:30  p.m.,  at  La Serna 
High School Swimming Pool: 15301 Youngwood Drive, 
Whittier.  

Approximately 60 Special Olympics aquatics participants 
from the cities of Bellflower, Cerritos and Whittier, will 
compete in various events, such as the 25, 50, and 100m 
Freestyle and Backstroke and the Freestyle Relay.   SOLA 
Lions Club members will be there to be timers, greeters, 
lunch preparers, runners and medal presenters. 

—Special Olympics Coach, Lion Ruri “Peanuts” Pierre  

 

Giant 18 oz. SOLA Mugs for Sale 

See Lion Elaine Roberts 

Only $10 each 

Next SOLA Lions Sponsored Event 

 Special Olympics  
SELA Swim Meet 

 

SUNDAY, MARCH 20 

Bob Warnock .................................................. President Elisa Roche .......................................... Immediate Past President 
Sharon Montes De Oca .................... 1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ............................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Marvin Byrne ................................. 2nd Vice President Hilda Ortega .......................................................... Board Member 
Carol Copley ................................................... Secretary Steve Nichols .............................................................. Lion Tamer 
Susie Ausdal .................................................. Treasurer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2010-2011 

February and March Birthdays     
2/15: Rosa Masterson    2/18: Robin Guzman   2/25: Kathy Sussman   3/8: Jay Prestella    
3/10: Alberto Perez   3/12:  Sandra Haun   3/23: David Manuel     3/28: Gabriel Sanchez 

The new SOLA Lions Club pictorial directory was distributed at our February 2 meeting 
and is still available to all SOLA club members. Lion Wayne wishes to thank everyone 
who financially supported the printing of these directories by placing an ad within, allow-
ing them to be printed at no cost to the Club’s budget.   May you find them useful in get-
ting to know one another.   

Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                         WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 
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        The Mission of the SOLA Lions Club is “to take an active 
interest and participate in the mission and vision of the Special 
Olympics, to help provide sports and training programs for any 
individual with intellectual disabilities and thereby improve their 
lives and the lives of everyone they touch.” Our SOLA Lions 
Club was chartered in March 2009 and  is the third Lions Club in 
the world formed to serve  Special Olympics.  

Our SOLA Lions Club meets the 1st 
and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at 
5:30 p.m. at Oralingua School for the 
Hearing Impaired,  7056 S. Washing-
ton Ave., Whittier. 
 

Next Regular Meeting 
January 19, 2011 

 
 

How did the Special Olympics Start? 
 
From a backyard summer camp for people with   
intellectual disabilities to a global movement,   
Special Olympics have been changing lives and  
attitudes for more than 40 years.   
 
Started by Eunice Kennedy Shriver in June 1962  at 
her home in Maryland, Ms. Shriver guided children 
with intellectual disabilities into sports at her Camp 
Shriver events, which were the predecessor to Special 
Olympics.  

The first International Special Olympics Summer Games were held at Soldier Field in Chicago, Illinois, 
USA in July, 1968.  1,000 individuals with intellectual disabilities from 26 U.S. states and Canada compete 
in track and field and swimming. 
 
The 2013 Special Olympics World Winter Games will be in Korea, Special Olympics announced.  

                                                                                                   — Adapted from Website 



 

Cheers! 

. 
 
               A wonderful showing of SOLA members walked in the Whittier Christmas Parade  
              on Saturday, December 11th: Marvin & Elena Bryne, Jeff Graner, Scott Barron,  
             Barbara Lesa, Wayne Martin, Rosa and Jerry Masterson, Hilda and Sergio Ortega,  
              Dan Skewes, Linnea Pueschel, Robert Warnock, Gabriel Sanchez, the Dirty Dogs, 
                and the YMCA.  The weather was cool and sunny—a perfect day to escort the   
Special Olympians.  A great time was had by all wishing a merry Christmas to all of the   
people who came to see the parade.  The cheers and applause from the enthusiastic crowd 
warmed the hearts of all.   
      Submitted by Rosa and Jerry Masterson 

Lion Ronald Copley was presented an award by Donald Howard, retiring Special Olympics (SELA) 
Area Director, at our Christmas Party held on December 15th. The award made Ron part of the “Gold 
Medal Club” and was for the “2010 Volunteer of the Year” for the SELA (South East Lost Angeles) 
Area.  Don had some very kind words about Ron and all of the SOLA Lions Club members.  Don is 
retiring from being the Area Director after over 30 years of service to Special Olympics.  He will help 
us with our two upcoming events and help with fund raising for Special Olympics.  



What a Wonderful SOLA Christmas Party! 

Great food, fellowship, carol singing, ornament exchange 



Congratulations New Members 

A Cut Above the Rest! 

                                Three new members were officially installed at our January 5th meeting.  District 4-L2  
  Region Chair Alberto Montes de Oca had the pleasure of installing  Maurice Byrne   
  (sponsored by Marvin Byrne) and  Ed Covarrubias (sponsored by Gracie Oyoque).   Later  
                        Past District Cabinet Treasurer  Ron Copley installed Gabriel Sanchez (sponsored by Rosa 
        Masterson).      
        

  

Welcome, Gentlemen, to SOLA! 

Next SOLA Lions Sponsored Event 

March 20 is fast approaching as we sponsor a second 
sports event this 2010-11 year for our Special Olympians. 
 

Our Special Olympics Coach, Lion Ruri “Peanuts” Pierre, 
along with Lion Ron Copley and the events committee 
are very busy making arrangements for a  

 Special Olympics SELA Swim Meet 
at the Palm Park Pool in Whittier. 

SUNDAY, MARCH 20 

ALL SOLA members will be busy that day from 8:00 AM until 5:00 PM doing all the things necessary to 
make this another very successful event for our great Special Olympian participants.  
 
Also save Saturday, April 30, for our Special Olympics SELA Basketball Tournament at Whittier High 
School. 



Multi-District 4 Invitation 

Please Consider Attending 

Bob Warnock ................................................. President Elisa Roche .......................................... Immediate Past President 
Sharon Montes De Oca .................... 1st Vice President Ruri Pierre ............................................ Special Olympics Liaison 
Marvin Byrne .................................. 2nd Vice President Hilda Ortega .......................................................... Board Member 
Carol Copley .................................................. Secretary Steve Nichols ............................................................. Lion Tamer 
Susie Ausdal .................................................. Treasurer 

SOLA LIONS 

CLUB OFFICERS 

2010-2011 

Acting Editor: Lion Wayne Martin   email: waynestrains@gmail.com                                         WEBSITE: www.solalionsclub.com 

January and February Birthdays     
1/8: Bill Walters  1/9: Dan Skewes   1/11: Drew Sones  1/13: Barbara Lesa 
2/15: Rosa Masterson    2/18: Robin Guzman   2/25: Kathy Sussman 

L-1 

C-3 A-1 

A-3 

C-5 

A-2 

L-5 

L-6 

C-1 

C-2 

C-6 

L-3 

L-4 

C-4 

L-2 

It’s Not Too Late to Sign-Up for 

February 4-6, 2011 

Primm, Nevada/California 

  Your weekend will be packed full of entertainment, 

education, information, surprises and just plain FUN! 
 

Come enjoy the fellowship with some inspiring and    

    proven Lion leaders like . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

       Eberhard                   Bill                     Emil           Larry                   Maxine                      Bill 

            Wirfs             Crawford            Kantola                   Dicus                  Frazier                 Walters 

Check at www.md4lions.org for details.  But hurry! 

Giant 18 oz. SOLA Mugs for Sale 

See Lion Elaine Roberts 

Only $10 each 
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